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27th July 2007 
Mike Edwards, PEC Chair, West Herts PEC
Tony Kostick, PEC Chair, East & North Herts PEC

Hertfordshire Practice

Based Commissioning Leads

Dear Colleague

CLINICAL GOVERNANCE
A small number of PCT staff have been trying to initiate work to develop new clinical governance arrangements following the establishment of the two PCTs.  Since clinical effectiveness and clinical governance are identified as one of the four key groups of PEC functions, clearly your involvement in this is critical.  The guidance on reconstitution of the PEC suggests that key clinical governance roles or functions could include:

· Responsibility for clinical governance issues generally across the PCT, including commissioned and provider services and independent contractors

· Facilitating mechanisms for independent contractors to monitor and deliver Standards for Better Health

· Being champions of NSFs, NICE and Standards for Better Health

· Providing clinical scrutiny of service innovation: safety, quality and appropriateness

· Ensuring qualitative as well as quantitative assessment of commissioning and PBC outcomes
· Being custodians of clinical appraisal, revalidation and performance

I know you are both concerned about this area of work and know also that many of the PBC Groups have also sought to ensure that robust arrangements are re-established.  I would be grateful therefore if you could identify a lead person or people from within the PEC to take forward development of this work in conjunction with others in the PCT.  Similarly I would be grateful to understand from PBC Groups how they envisage participating in developing effective clinical governance mechanisms, including, as appropriate, clinical governance leads in PBC Groups.

It strikes me that we could at least arrive at some common understanding of the role of  practice clinical governance leads, how they relate to PBC Groups and how PBC Groups relate to the PEC?
I look forward to hearing your response and enclose for your information notes of the two Clinical Governance meetings that have taken place so far.

Yours sincerely
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Dr Jane Halpin

Director of Public Health

Cc:  Members of Clinical Governance Group
Charter House
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